

# Luddendenfoot Academy Newsletter

"Be all you can be"

#### **NEWSLETTER - w/c 17.10.16**

### Class Attendance w/c 10.10.16

 $1^{st} - Y2/3 = 100\%$ 

 $2^{nd} - Y4/5 = 99.4\%$ 

 $3^{rd} - Y1/2 = 98.0\%$ 

 $4^{th} - FR/Y1 = 97.5\%$ 

 $5^{th} - Y5/6 = 95.6\%$ 

Well Done - Y2/3 Class!

# Autumn term 2 - After School Clubs

New club list should have been sent home. The clubs will start the second week back after half term, w/c 7<sup>th</sup> November and will run for 4 or 5 weeks. Please can you return your booking forms by **Friday 21**<sup>st</sup> **Oct at the latest** as places will be allocated on a first come first served basis. Thanks

## Secondary School Application – deadline

Reminder: Closing date for on-line application is **31 October 2016**. You are able to view, as well as amend your online application any time up to 31 October 2016.

#### **Parking request**

Polite request when parking outside the school to drop off and collect children, please allow sufficient space for large vehicles to pass parked cars on either side of the road, to ensure no congestion is caused. Thank you for your cooperation.

# **X Country**

35 KS2 children took part in the X country at RVHS. Great effort from all the pupils. Special mention goes to Ted Battye; Imogen Noot-Williams & Lucy Payne who finished in the top ten of their races and will now go through to the Calderdale finals. Well Done!

## **Diary Dates**

17th Oct: Y4/5 Flamingo Land visit

18<sup>th</sup> Oct: Y2/3 class visit to Chocolate Factory – York

19<sup>th</sup> Oct: Rec/Y1/2/3 – Halloween Disco 3.15-5.00pm

20<sup>th</sup> Oct: Y1/2 class visit to Blackpool Zoo

20<sup>th</sup> Oct: Y4/5/6 – Halloween Disco 3.15-5.00pm

21st Oct: School closes for half term

31st Oct: School Reopens

3<sup>rd</sup> Nov: Open Evening Reception Admission 2017

11th-12th Nov: Y4 Robinwood residential

26<sup>th</sup> Nov: School Christmas Fayre 12.00pm-4.00pm

## Starlight - Donation

Collection bags will be sent home this week for any donations of clean clothing; paired shoes, belts & Handbags you would like to give.

Our donations from the school will be collected on **Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> November**. Due to our limited available space in school to store the donations, please can we ask that bags are not dropped off until Friday 21<sup>st</sup> October at the earliest or preferably after half term. Thank you.

### Vacancy - Kitchen Assistant

Kitchen Assistant vacancy, hours are 11.00am - 1.00pm Monday to Friday term time only starting 31st October 2016; duties will include:

- setting up for lunchtime service
- assist serving lunches
- associated cleaning duties

Ideal candidate will have a Health & Hygiene certificate or will be happy to complete an online course. A DBS check will also be required.

"Luddendenfoot Academy is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share in this commitment"











# Luddendenfoot Academy Newsletter

"Be all you can be"

KS2 Winners	
ACHIEVER	Our 'Top achievers' for their achievement and progress, are  Jude Smith Joshua Lunt
0.0	Our 'Wise Owls' for their attitude to learning, are Noah Chisholm Rose Parry
	Our 'Super Stars' for being good role models, are  Ted Battye Oliver Davies
	Our 'Amazing presentation', award goes to  Kerys Banks Lucy Payne
1000	Our 'top reader' award goes to  Sophie Barrett Gabriel Wilson





Halloween Discos

Please fill in and return the slip at the bottom of the letter sent home by **Tuesday morning at the latest please**.

We need more volunteers to help on both nights. If you can spare any time please let us know. These events can't run without your help.

#### **Bake Off**

Millie and Alyssia had a brilliant time at The Secret Cafe last week recreating their winning cakes and a surprise treat too!

A huge thank you to Pam and Harry for giving their time and donating the first prize. Definitely a huge success.

## **Christmas Fayre**

We are really excited to be planning a Christmas Fayre this year on Saturday 26th November, 12-4pm we already have a good variety of local businesses who have booked a table. It is going to be the perfect opportunity to buy gifts, have some fun and start the seasonal celebrations. There is still some spaces available so if either you or you know of anyone who may be interested please contact us or leave details at the office. Thank you









